## MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE SESSION PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF BARRINGTON

meeting of the Session of the Presbyterian Church of Barrington was held in e Manse at eight o'clock on the evening of August 1, 1960.

oderator:

The Reverend Paul Winchester

ders Present:

Hal Wilson Charles Boand William Rose Leslie Gleason Wilbur Edwards

ose Absent:

Eldred Gough
Henry Beard (Excused)
Jerry Joswick (Excused)
Don Thomas (Excused)
Norman Tucker (Excused)
Lee Vance (Excused)
Gordon Monsen (Excused)

e meeting was opened with prayer by The Reverend Winchester.

or church membership is now 200 with the addition of Mr. and Mrs. Loren rris, Mrs. Hazel Jordon, Mr. and Mrs. Chester Hardin, Mrs. John Butler d Mrs. Jean Rein.

1 Mars w

ssion members present visited with Mr. and Mrs. Ferris, Mrs. Rein, Mrs. Butler d Mr. and Mrs. Hardin. Vows were repeated by the new members and an announce ont made by The Reverend Winchester that all of the new members would be admitted to the church formally on a future Sunday morning.

e minutes of the Session Meeting of July 5th were read by the Stated Clerk d approved.

e Reverend Winchester read a letter from Mr. Richard McCarroll, secretary of Personnel and Program Committee of the Department of New Church Development d Building Counsel, congratulating our church on "the great progress and memberip enlistment to date, and now self-supporting after less than one year of aid", d commenting upon the picture and account of our church, which appeared in resbyterian Progress".

The Reverend Winchester read a report from Gordon Monsen, chairman of the Membership Committee:

To date, most of the people have been contacted from the Membership Committee and quite a few of the certificates have been delivered in person. A good number of them will have to wait until people come back from vacations. This will give us an excellent opportunity to talk with them later on.

'We have a group of 21 visitor callers, including the zone leaders."

The report of the Christian Education Committee was given by Bill Rose, the highlights of which were:

"We have seven (7) teachers who will serve another year with three or four others of the present staff not contacted as yet. This indicates a need to recruit a minimum of five (5) teachers for the coming year.

'It was the recommendation of this committee that a class for Senior High be started this fall, if an adequately equipped teacher can be found. It was further recommended that a divinity student would provide the best possible teacher for this age group if one can be found who does not live so far away so as to create a transportation problem.

'The Committee announced the promotion of the Church School children would be held on the last Sunday of September."

It was moved, seconded, and passed that the recommendations of the Committee be accepted.

The matter of where we meet after the termination of our services August 28th at the Roslyn Road School was discussed.

It was decided that the Reverend Winchester will contact Mr. Daryl Fry for permission to meet at the Countryside School at an approximate date to be worked out with Mr. Fry.

Following this discussion with Mr. Fry, Charles Boand requested the Session to approach the chairman of the Roslyn Road School Board for guidance as to how to continue to hold services at the Roslyn Road School until such time as we could resume services at the Countryside School.

s moved, seconded and approved that the Minister be authorized to negotiate se for facilities beyond the August 28th date.

'inance Committee report was given by Mr. Charles Boand. Mr. Hal Wilson d and it was seconded that the recommendation of the Finance Committee ted upon to the effect that the Stated Clerk of the Session and the Chairman Board of Trustees sign two 10-year notes covering the amounts of \$10,000 d the purchase of the church site and \$5500 towards the purchase of the e. (The notes do not bear interest prior to maturity and do not require any yment of principal.) The motion was carried unanimously.

notion was amended to include the request that the Stated Clerk be authorized tify the Extension Board of the action taken with an expression of gratitude e help the Extension Board has given us to date.

Vilson reported for the Temporary Building Committee that meetings of the littee are being held and to date several architechtural firms have been riewed.

eeting was adjourned at 11:15 p.m.

Wilbur S. Edwards

Stated Clerk